
        July 21, 2020 

3
rd

 Day of The July Term  

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk , Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the July 14, 2020 were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion 

to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission. Vehicles and employees 

were discussed as well as the upcoming school year.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the sales tax reports for the month of June with revenues continuing to 

be steady.  

 

Stephanie Carpenter met with the Commission concerning her child getting bit by a dog. Sheriff Keesaman 

advised that the 1
st
 Offense is not a criminal action and advised Ms. Carpenter on how the situation was 

handled by his office. West District Commissioner, Kyle White advised he sits on the Tri-County Health 

Board and will address Ms. Carpenter’s concerns with the board at their next meeting. The Commission 

expressed their concern for the child and will keep her in their prayers.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gary met with the Commission to discuss brush letters and a patron clearing 

brush on Victory Road in Washington Township.  

 

At 11 a.m. Superintendents from Union Star, Osborn, Maysville and Stewartsville met with the Commission 

to discuss Cares Act Funds. In attendance were Stewartsville Supt., Michael Stephenson, Maysville Supt., 

Chris Heslinga, Osborn Supt., Rick Goin, Osborn Principal, Derek Brady and Union Star Supt., Rick 

Calloway. Discussed were needs of the school districts and their eligibility. Some of the needs were 

technology, items associated with sanitizing their buildings and extra staff. Also discussed was the County’s 

that shared students in each district. It was noted that Tri-County Health which is shared by Worth and Gentry 

County asked for a proportionate monies from DeKalb County. The Commission encouraged the schools to 

do the same thing with the County’s they share students with.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that due to COVID-19 no one will be allowed in the Commissioner’s 

Room the night of the election that is being held on August 4
th. 

Results will be posted outside of the basement 

door for patrons wanting information.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

July 28, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 


